# MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING AND WORKSHOP OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION CITY OF LAKE FOREST SCHOOL DISTRICT 67 APRIL 27, 2021

Governor Pritzker recently extended the disaster declaration related to the COVID-19 pandemic for all Illinois counties to May 2, 2021. Based on the current public health concerns, the Board President of Lake Forest School District 67, as head of the public body, has determined that it is neither practical nor prudent to hold an in-person meeting of the Board of Education on April 27, 2021. The Board President has further determined that it is not feasible for the public to be present at the public body's regular meeting location due to the health concerns related to COVID-19. This Board meeting will be remote and comply with the procedures set forth in Public Act 101-640 that Governor Pritzker signed on April 2, 2021.

The regular meeting of the Board of Education was held virtually and called to order at 5:17 p.m. by Mr. Engelland.

Board members present at roll call were:

Jeff Folker, Member Suzanne Sands, Member Carl Kirar, Member

Rob Lemke, Vice President

Alice LeVert, Secretary Richard Chun, Member Justin Engelland, President

Absent: None

Administration Present:

Dr. Constance Collins, Interim Superintendent
Ms. Rebecca Jenkins, Deputy Superintendent
Ms. Jennifer Hermes, Chief Operating Officer/CSBO
Mrs. Melissa Oakley, Chief Communications Officer
Ms. Susan Milsk, Principal, Sheridan Elementary School
Ms. Kate Cavanaugh, Executive Director of Student Services
Dr. Jeff McHugh, Director of Teaching and Learning

Also Present: Ms. Julia Polszakiewicz, Board Clerk

Guests: None

**Public Participation:** None

## **Adjourn to Executive Session:**

**Motion:** Mr. Folker moved, seconded by Dr. Lemke that the Board of Education, Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, adjourn to Executive Session to discuss matters related to the appointment, employment, compensation, performance, or dismissal of specific employees

of the public body, or legal counsel for the public body, including hearing testimony or a complaint lodged against an employee of the public body or against legal counsel for the public body to determine its validity.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Engelland, Sands, Folker, Lemke, LeVert, Kirar, Chun

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## **Adjourn Executive Session:**

**Motion:** Mr. Chun moved, seconded by Mr. Kirar, that the Board of Education, Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest Illinois, adjourn Executive Session at 5:27 p.m.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Sands, Engelland, LeVert, Folker, Kirar, Lemke, Chun

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## **Recess Regular Meeting:**

Mr. Engelland asked for a motion to recess the regular meeting until the close of the Board Workshop.

**Motion:** Mrs. LeVert moved, seconded by Mr. Kirar that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, recess the regular meeting until the close of the Board Workshop.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Lemke, Chun, LeVert, Engelland, Folker, Kirar, Sands

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## Workshop:

Ms. Cavanaugh, Dr. McHugh, and Ms. Milsk led a discussion on the District's coaching model which had been presented to the District 67 Education Committee. As part of the 2020-2025 Strategic Plan, Instructional Coaching was included in such that there would be the development of a districtwide coaching model aligned to the District's beliefs, resources, and culture to support teachers in implementing instructional practices, resulting in improved student academic and social/emotional outcomes. The District conducted research into instructional coaching models to determine key components for District 67 and based on research and stakeholder feedback, developed an instructional coaching framework aligned with District priorities and goals.

Ms. Milsk provided an overview of the Districts past seven years and highlighted math specialists, professional development with elements of coaching, TLFs and District coaches and stressed that those had all shown that the District needed a coaching framework.

Moving forward, the District consulted with Pam Radford, an expert in this area and conducted research by exploring coaching models, attending the Learning Forward Conference, and talking to other districts. There was also feedback solicited from stakeholder groups including the CCC, the Board Education Committee, BLT and staff.

Dr. McHugh addressed one specific question around if the District offered a lot of great professional development, why was coaching needed in addition to this. He showed data on the retainment and skill attainment of professional development via different methods from theory, demonstration, practice, and coaching and coaching had the highest transfer to practice.

Ms. Cavanaugh clarified that coaching was a collaborative partnership that was supportive, evidence-based, based on individual goals and growth and confidential and founded on trust. It was not an expert directing a novice, evaluative, "fixing" the coachee, or based on opinions or judgements.

Ms. Milsk discussed the various ways that coaching could look via a "coaching light" versus a "coaching heavy" model.

Dr. McHugh discussed the ten roles of coaching and reviewed whether current District positions and staff members could fill any of those aforementioned ten roles. There currently were none that could fulfill all ten. Ms. Milsk also reported on coaching supports and the coaching cycle.

Ms. Cavanaugh discussed how the District would evaluate whether the coaching model was working through the development of an evaluation model and the solicitation of feedback from staff. She also reported on staffing considerations and different options for filling these coaching roles.

Dr. McHugh and Ms. Cavanaugh discussed funding. Positions would be built into the staffing model to be incorporated into the annual budget with each coach costing about \$80,000.00 and the professional development and consultant fee equaling \$27,500.00 for the next year. There would, however, be a reduction in NSSED coaching costs and the overall professional development budget.

Board members asked questions regarding the coaching cycle, the full cost and scale of a program like this, whether additional staffing would require a future Board vote, a proof of concept or reevaluation before a full commitment, how the average salary of the coaches was accurately calculated and how it should be budgeted higher, and tenure and position elimination of these positions given contracts. Additional questions included whether the coaching program was proposed in consideration of other uses of five new people into the District and what other alternatives were considered, how success would be measured, and who would manage the program.

Board members wanted to know more about budgeting, total expenses and how the positions would be paid for in advance of taking action on a vote. Mrs. Sands and Mr. Chun were supportive, Mrs. LeVert and Mr. Kirar were hesitant given costs and budgeting, and Mr. Engelland would like to see an evaluation scorecard but was otherside supportive. Dr. Lemke and Mr. Folker shared their thoughts but would not be voting at the May meeting after leaving their Board positions. The Administration would bring more information to the Board at the May meeting regarding five positions.

The Board also held a question and answer session with Dr. Collins. Board members asked her questions regarding her experience so far, her first high school football game, and her visit to the Lake Bluff middle school.

# **Adjourn Workshop:**

**Motion:** Mr. Kirar moved, seconded by Mrs. LeVert, that the Board of Education, Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest Illinois, adjourn the Workshop at 6:55 p.m.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Engelland, Folker, LeVert, Chun, Sands, Lemke, Kirar

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## **Re-Open Regular Meeting:**

Mr. Engelland called back to order the regular meeting of the Lake Forest School District 67 Board of Education, Lake Forest, Illinois at 7:01 p.m.

Board members present at roll call were:

Alice LeVert, Secretary Rob Lemke, Vice President
Jeff Folker, Member Justin Engelland, President
Suzanne Sands, Member Richard Chun, Member

Carl Kirar, Member

Absent: None

#### Administration Present:

Dr. Constance Collins, Interim Superintendent

Ms. Rebecca Jenkins, Deputy Superintendent

Ms. Jennifer Hermes, Chief Operating Officer/CSBO

Mrs. Melissa Oakley, Chief Communications Officer

Ms. Susan Milsk, Principal, Sheridan Elementary School Mr. Lucas Livingston, Principal, Cherokee Elementary School

Mr. Thomas Herion, Principal, Deer Path Middle School

Ms. Kate Cavanaugh, Executive Director of Student Services

Dr. Jeff McHugh, Director of Teaching and Learning

Dr. Michelle Shinn, Director of Student Services and School Improvement Ms. Megan Eigenrauch, Associate Principal, Deer Path Middle School Ms. Bridget Booker, Associate Principal and Director of Brainstormers

Also Present: Ms. Stacy Weber, District 67 Behavior Coach

Ms. Marissa Catanese, Grade 5 Language Arts/Social Studies, Deer Path Middle

School

Ms. Krina Lessard, 2nd Grade Teacher, Cherokee Elementary School Mr. Nikolai Jankovich, Member, District 67 Planning Committee

Ms. Kimberly Carris, President, Spirit of 67 Foundation

Ms. Colleen Berto, Vice President, Grants, Spirit of 67 Foundation

Mr. Paul Helms, District 67 Student Mr. Brady Stadolnik, District 67 Student Ms. Julia Polszakiewicz, Board Clerk

Guests who signed in: None

## **President's Report:**

Mr. Engelland welcomed Dr. Collins and shared some of the agenda for the meeting. Dr. Collins would provide an update on progress against the new supervised remote learning program, plans for expanded summer school offerings and planning for full day in-person learning in the fall.

It was exciting to be planning for a more normal year. Mr. Engelland spoke about the announcement of Dr. Matthew Montgomery as the next full time Superintendent for District 67 and 115. He thanked the community for their engagement and input throughout this process and stated that the highlight for him was the community candidate forum in the prior month and reflected why Lake Forest was such a special community to raise children.

Mr. Engelland stated that he believed that transitions happened when they did for a reason and there was never a year like this one. He hoped that with the welcoming of a new Superintendent, the community's level of connection and engagement would become the new normal to make the schools even better.

## **Superintendent's Report:**

Dr. Collins thanked the community and staff for their hard work during her time in the District. She also thanked the Spirit of 67 for their April 21 Grants Day 2021 during which 18 grants were awarded totaling over \$320,000 to benefit the students. These grants would have a true impact for which the District was truly grateful.

Dr. Collins also shared information about her visits to the elementary schools where she read with the students and engaged in discussion about books. More school visits were scheduled and included a visit to the DPM future-ready science lab for a science experiment.

She also reported on the DPM Geo Bee and congratulated the 2021 winner, Anna Ma. Dr. Collins also shared information about the DPM Debate Debut versus Bannockburn. She congratulated students Kosta Kapsalis, Aiza Mirza, and Ibrahim Hashim, who all won outstanding speaker awards. She thanked the faculty sponsors of both competitions. Dr. Collins also invited Ms. Catanese, Brady and Paul for an update on Project F\_LL. Ms. Catanese gave information on the tri-district initiative and shared the two approaches to address hunger in Lake County which included food collection and food distribution. Paul and Brady shared how they joined together to work on this important initiative. Board members asked where donations could be made.

Dr. Collins stated that DPM's Class of 2021 Graduation was scheduled for June 1 at 5pm with a rain date of June 2 at 5pm. It would be an outdoor ceremony behind DPM on the Rec Center Field. There would be two guests invited per graduate and attendees would be required to self-certify, wear a mask and practice social distancing.

Dr. Collins also reported on the status of the Director of Buildings and grounds position search. The position was posted on March 9 and preliminary screenings were conducted April 5 through April 9. Initial interviews were held the following week and Dr. Montgomery participated in finalist interviews during the week of APril 26. The Board would take action on May 25th for a June 1 start.

Dr. Collins stated that the District received additional ESSR funding than what was originally expected. Established as part of the CARES Act, the Department of Education recently released the updated figures. Under the original version, District 67 expected to receive \$500,000 and new figures indicated that the District would receive \$707,000. Twenty percent of these funds would have to be dedicated to activities to address learning loss due to the pandemic.

Dr. Collins also encouraged the community to participate in the communications survey which was being conducted from April 26 through May 7. This survey would help the District serve the community better.

## **Public Participation:**

Mike Borkowski, former District 67 Board of Education President, and Patrick Patt, a community member, expressed gratitude for the service of outgoing Board members Dr. Lemke and Mr. Folker and the remaining Board members.

Kaylan Kane, a parent of a Sheridan student, stated that her student was unable to participate in the supervised remote option and encouraged the District to make this option and all future programs available to all students to prevent exclusion.

## **Reports:**

## Reopening Report

Dr. Collins reported on COVID-19 data, voluntary testing, vaccines, and looking ahead to fall.

Dr. Shinn stated that local and county zip codes were seeing a small uptick and numbers were slowly coming down. On April 26, the Lake County incidence rate was 13.46 per 100,000 people

and the 60045 incidence rate was 12.17 per 100,000 people. She also reported on school-specific dashboard metrics including positive cases and quarantine figures.

Dr. Shinn reported that voluntary student COVID-19 testing was conducted during the window of March 12 through April 26. 775 tests were conducted for students and 374 tests were conducted for staff. District nurses completed all of the testing as of April 5 and Passport Health provided administrative oversight. The year to date expenditure for testing was \$242,693.00.

Dr. Collins stated that DPM hosted a popup vaccine clinic with the first dose scheduled for April 18 and the second dose scheduled for May 16. The clinic was attended by Dr. Collins, Nicole Phelan from LF/LB Vaccine Buddies and Lake Forest Mayor George Pandaleon. There would also be an upcoming voluntary teen vaccine clinic at Lake Forest High School in the Field House for students ages 16 and older. Parent or guardian consent would be required and the first dose would happen on May 5 and the second dose on May 26. Registration was open and could be found on the LFHS website home page.

Dr. Collins addressed common questions that the District had received. Regarding whether the District would be back to full-day in-person learning in the fall, yes, the District was planning for a full return to in-person in the fall. Regarding when students could stop wearing masks, the guidance from the Illinois State Board of Education (ISBE), the Illinois Department of Public Health and the Lake County Health Department has not changed regarding face masks and other risk mitigation at the schools. ISBE required students, staff and visitors to wear masks in all Illinois schools. Face masks could be removed outdoors during school if students and staff were six feet apart.

A Board member asked a question regarding the vaccine rates and percentages of staff who were vaccinated.

## Supervised Remote Option

Dr. McHugh, Mr. Livingston, and Ms. Eigenrauch reported on how the program was going at the schools. Families were asked to sign up in March and since that time the number had increased significantly and the District was working hard to accommodate as many students as possible.

Mr. Livingston shared some of the factors that were taken into consideration to determine capacity. Regarding cost, the District had invested around \$63,100 into the program including \$8,900 for transportation, approximately \$47,000 for supervision, and \$9,200 for technology.

Mr. Livingston also reported on the K-4th grade overview including arrival and dismissal times, location assignments, supervising structure, and information about lunch and recess. Ms. Eigenrauch reported on the 5-8th grade overview including shuttles and remote block timing, lunch, location flexibility, and recess and study hall.

Dr. McHugh stated that a survey was email to parents on March 17 to solicit interest and a reminder was sent on March 19 through the Principals' newsletters. On April 2, confirmation requests were sent to parents who expressed interest in the previous survey and on April 6, a

confirmation reminder was sent to parents who expressed interest. April 12 through April 15 saw communications sent to parents about logistics of daily schedules, transportation, and waitlist information for parents who made the request after the survey had closed. April 19 was the first day of the program.

A Board member asked a question about the size of the waitlist and whether families had indicated interest during the time of the survey being open.

## Fall Planning

Dr. McHugh and Ms. Cavanaugh reported on the 21-22 District 67 Planning Committee's work composed of teachers and parents. The Committee's purpose was to plan for a return to full-day in-person school in August and to look to incorporate learnings from the past year to make school even better than pre-pandemic times.

Ms. Cavanaugh advised that the Committee was made up of fourteen teachers, ten administrators, five parents and included the LFEA, APT, PK-4, 5-8 and AVA representatives. The Committee met on March 30, April 6, April 13, and April 20 and the extended team included nine additional teachers, 78 additional parents and additional PK-4, 5-8 and AVA representatives.

Mrs. Lessard stated that members identified silver linings and challenges from the past year, determined interest behind those silver linings and challenges, brainstormed ideas for meeting interests, and surveyed the extended team and DPM students about interests. Mr. Jankovich stated that the survey results showed that small groups and movement breaks were very important while daily SEL and a remote option were less important. Student positives included teachers, longer lunch and a midday break while parent suggestions included a remote option for snow days, meeting and Institute days, virtual supports for students, and executive functioning support embedded in the curriculum. Dr. McHugh reported on the considerations that the Committee came up with in response to those interests.

Board members asked questions regarding what milestones would be as planning for next year continued, when parents and the community could expect to hear more about fall planning, and incoming students and fifth graders whose normal welcome-to-the-building experience was different due to the pandemic.

#### Summer School

Ms. Eigenrauch reported that there were significant changes to increase inclusive practices through summer school including increased class offerings, transportation options, inclusive programming, and combined extended school year and summer school programming.

The program would have two sessions, the June session would run from June 8 to July 1 and the August session would run from August 2 through August 12. Courses would include core instructional support in English Language Arts and mathematics, extended school year, and August enrichment classes. Families could choose to enroll in courses based on interests and

were not obligated to the full morning. Summer school would be free to all families and all classes would be held at Sheridan Elementary School.

Ms. Eigenrauch provided sample daily schedules with a variety of different times. She also spoke to staffing and student sign ups.

An initial letter was sent in March regarding the extended school year and additional communications were sent throughout April with updates for those on the waiting list. There were a total of 640 available spots for the two sessions with 598 filled to date and 302 students waitlisted. The total programming cost amounted to \$155,440.

A Board member asked a question regarding what it would require to accommodate every single student on the waitlist.

## **SAEBRS**

Ms. Cavanaugh and Ms. Weber reported on the rationale for screening the area of social emotional behavior and provided an overview of SAEBRS, reviewed data to determine the health of the District's social emotional needs (Tier 1) and summarized the problem solving process utilized and next steps from the multi-tiered system of support (MTSS) social emotional behavior (SEB) screening data from winter 20-21.

Data reviewed included an overall District-wide analysis as well as building-by-building analyses. Less than twenty percent of students were considered at risk across all buildings and across the AVA program.

In the winter, schools shared building-level data to determine the overall health of Tier 1 and shared grade-level data from the Tier 1 perspective within grade levels or BLT. In the spring, the District conducted a spring benchmark with the SAEBRs, and in the future, the District would include other relevant data sources in order to make decisions on triangulated data.

#### **Board Committees:**

## Education Committee - Suzanne Sands, Rob Lemke, Richard Chun

Mrs. Sands reported that the Education Committee met on Thursday, March 11. The next committee meeting was scheduled for May 13, 2021. Mrs. Sands shared an update regarding new curriculum developed in response to House Bill 246 and an update regarding inclusive practices in the District.

<u>Board Finance and Operations Committee – Rob Lemke, Alice LeVert, Justin Engelland</u>
Dr. Lemke reported that the Finance and Operations Committee had not met.

<u>Board Policy Committee – Jeff Folker, Richard Chun, Justin Engelland</u> Mr. Folker reported that the Policy Committee had not met. <u>Shared Services Optimization Committee - Jeff Folker, Suzanne Sands, Justin Engelland</u>
Mr. Folker reported that the committee had not met but provided a historic overview of the Shared Services exploration work done to date in addition to recommendations for the Boards to consider moving forward.

#### **District Committees:**

## **NSSED - Suzanne Sands**

Mrs. Sands reported that NSSED would soon change its name to True North Educational Cooperative 804 on July 1. NSSED last met on April 14 and celebrated the return of a DPM student from NSSED to DPM. They were in the process of looking for a new CSBO and all Districts would be billed extra fees to cover COVID-19 expenses this year. They received no CARES or ESSR funding.

## Legislative Liaison - Alice LeVert

Mrs. LeVert reported that President Biden proposed an educational spending increase in his first federal budget proposal as part of a \$1.5 trillion dollar wish list for his first federal budget. He is requesting to increase the educational department budget by 40.8 percent to \$102.8 billion dollars including \$20 million dollars in grants for high-poverty schools. This would be voted on on October 1.

## <u>Spirit of 67 Foundation</u> – <u>Richard Chun</u>

Mr. Chun, Ms. Carris and Ms. Berto reported on the Spirit of 67's Grants Day. In addition to the \$180,000 awarded in off-cycle grants in October, the Spirit was able to grant another \$140,000 last week for a total of \$320,000 gifted back to District 67 schools this year. This was due to the exceptional generosity and support of all involved. They also shared information about upcoming events including a City of Lake Forest Pop-Up Shop from April 29 to June 19 and a Virtual Paddle Raise during the first week of May.

## <u>APT Executive Board – Suzanne Sands</u>

Mrs. Sands reported that at the annual meeting on March 10, the 2021-2023 slate was elected. The new APT Exec Board President would be Megan Engelberg. The new DPM APT President would be Monica Yaun. The new Everett APT President would be Holly Klug. The other Presidents had one remaining year in their cycle. Teacher Appreciation Week would happen the first week of May in all of the schools.

## **Public Participation:**

There was no public participation.

#### **Action Items:**

Resolution Providing for the Issue of \$2,555,000 General Obligation Limited School Bonds, Series 2021, of the District, for the Purpose of Increasing the Working Cash Fund of the District, Providing for the Levy of a Direct Annual Tax to Pay the Principal and Interest on Said Bonds, and Authorizing the Sale of Said Bonds to the Purchaser Thereof

**Motion:** Dr. Lemke moved, seconded by Mr. Kirar, that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, approve the Resolution Providing for the Issue of \$2,555,000 General Obligation Limited School Bonds, Series 2021, of the District, for the Purpose of Increasing the Working Cash Fund of the District, Providing for the Levy of a Direct Annual Tax to Pay the Principal and Interest on Said Bonds, and Authorizing the Sale of Said Bonds to the Purchaser Thereof.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Engelland, Lemke, Chun, Folker, Kirar, Sands, LeVert

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## Approval of Deputy Superintendent Multi-Year Contract

**Motion:** Mr. Folker moved, seconded by Mrs. Sands, that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, approve the Deputy Superintendent Multi-Year Contract.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Kirar, Lemke, LeVert, Chun, Sands, Engelland, Folker

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## Approval of D67 Administrators 2021-2022 Compensation

**Motion:** Mrs. Sands moved, seconded by Dr. Lemke, that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, approve the D67 Administrators 2021-2022 Compensation.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Sands, Folker, Lemke, Chun, LeVert, Engelland, Kirar

Nays: Absent:

The motion was rejected.

# Approval of Shared Service Administrators and Support Staff 2021-2022 Compensation

**Motion:** Mrs. Sands moved, seconded by Mr. Chun, that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, approve the Shared Service Administrators and Support Staff 2021-2022 Compensation.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: LeVert, Engelland, Sands, Lemke, Folker, Chun, Kirar

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## Approval of Olson Transportation 2021-2022 Contract Renewal

**Motion:** Dr. Lemke moved, seconded by Mrs. Sands, that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, approve the Olson Transportation 2021-2022 Contract Renewal.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: LeVert, Lemke, Sands, Folker, Kirar, Chun, Engelland

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## Approval of Human Resources Items

**Motion:** Dr. Lemke moved, seconded by Mr. Folker that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, approve the Human Resources Items, as presented.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Sands, Lemke, LeVert, Engelland, Kirar, Chun, Folker

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

#### **Consent Agenda**

Any item may be removed from the consent agenda at the request of a Board Member.

Approval of Disbursements, Payrolls and Financial Statements, February 2021

Approval of Disbursements, Payrolls, and Financial Statements for February 2021 **Education Fund** \$325,684.67 **Building and Maintenance Fund** 90,830.27 **Debt Service Fund Transportation Fund** 74,478.34 Capital Projects Fund 25,149.45 Debt Service Bond Principal/Interest Wire Pyts: Procurement Card Expenses: December 2020 142,076.03 273,246.93 Insurance Premium Wire Pyts: February 2021 Direct Deposit Payroll and Taxes: February 2021 2,143,144.43 **Total Expenditures** \$3,074,610.12

Minutes of Joint Special Meeting, March 12, 2021

Minutes of an Executive Session, March 12, 2021

Minutes of Joint Special Meeting, March 13, 2021

Minutes of an Executive Session, March 13, 2021

Minutes of Joint Special Meeting, March 14, 2021

Minutes of an Executive Session, March 14, 2021

Minutes of a Regular Meeting and Workshop, March 16, 2021

Minutes of an Executive Session, March 16, 2021

Minutes of a Joint Special Meeting, March 18, 2021

Minutes of an Executive Session, March 31, 2021

Minutes of an Executive Session, April 1, 2021

Minutes of an Executive Session, April 7, 2021

Minutes of a Special Meeting, April 12, 2021

Minutes of a Public Bond Hearing, April 12, 2021

Minutes of a Joint Special Meeting, April 12, 2021

**Motion:** Mr. Chun moved, seconded by Mr. Folker, that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, approve the Consent Agenda items, as presented

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Lemke, Kirar, Chun, LeVert, Engelland, Sands, Folker

Nays: Absent:

The motion carried unanimously.

## Freedom of Information Act (FOIA):

Yolanda Duplessis, Status Complete Kristin J. McCain, Status Complete Deltek, Inc., Status Complete

#### **Announcements:**

Tuesday, May 4, 2021 Board of Education Special Meeting -

Old Board/New Board - 5:00 p.m. West Campus Board Room or Virtual

Tuesday, May 25, 2021 Board of Education Meeting - 7:00 p.m.

**West Campus Board Room or Virtual** 

## Adjournment:

**Motion:** Mrs. LeVert moved, seconded by Dr. Lemke, that the Board of Education of Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest, Illinois, adjourn the regular meeting.

Votes were taken by roll call. Votes were cast as follows:

Ayes: Engelland, LeVert, Sands, Lemke

D67 MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING, APRIL 27, 2021

Nays: Absent:	Chun, Kirar, Fo	olker			
			The motion carried ur	The motion carried unanimously	
The regula	r meeting adjourno	ed at 9:40 p.m.			
Justin Enge	elland, President	 Date	Alice LeVert, Secretary	Date	